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AN ACT relating to the Wyoming cultural trust fund board; 
expanding membership on the board; providing for ex officio 
membership on the board; removing voting right of ex 
officio member; specifying qualifications for board 
members;  providing an appropriation; and providing for an 
effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 9-2-2305(a) is amended to read: 
 
9-2-2305.  Wyoming cultural trust fund board; 

creation; members. 
 
(a)  There is created the Wyoming cultural trust fund 

board. The board shall consist of five (5) six (6) members, 
as follows: 

 
(i)  The administrator of the division of 

cultural resources or his designee who shall serve as an ex 
officio member of the board, without a vote; and 

 
(ii)  Four (4) Five (5) persons who are residents 

of Wyoming, appointed by the governor and confirmed by the 
senate. Board membership shall reflect a broad spectrum of 
experiences, including, but not limited to, the arts, 
history, archaeology, humanities and cultural and heritage 
tourism and shall be selected from the following nominees: 

 
(A)  Two (2) persons One (1) person 

nominated by the Wyoming commission on parks and cultural 
resources; and 

 
(B)  Two (2) persons nominated by the 

Wyoming arts council board;. and 
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(C)  Two (2) persons nominated by the 

Wyoming national register review board. 
 

Section 2.  There is appropriated three thousand 
dollars ($3,000.00) from the general fund to the Wyoming 
cultural trust fund board.  This appropriation shall be for 
the period beginning with the effective date of this act 
and ending June 30, 2016.  This appropriation shall only be 
expended for the purpose of staffing the cultural trust 
fund board.  Notwithstanding any other provision of law, 
this appropriation shall not be transferred or expended for 
any other purpose and any unexpended, unobligated funds 
remaining from this appropriation shall revert as provided 
by law on June 30, 2016. 

 
Section 3.  This act is effective March 1, 2015. 

 
(END) 

 
 
 

    
Speaker of the House   President of the Senate 
 
   
 Governor  
   
 TIME APPROVED: _________  
   
 DATE APPROVED: _________  
 
I hereby certify that this act originated in the Senate. 
 
 
Chief Clerk 
 

 


